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COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY 

 

BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

 

In the Matter of: 

  

AN  ELECTRONIC INVESTIGATION 

INTO  CANNONSBURG  WATER 

DISTRICT  AND  ITS  INDIVIDUAL  

COMMISSIONERS  TIM SMITH,  

SAM HAMPTON,  ROBERT 

MCGUIRE,  PAM VANHOOSE,  

MARTIN BAYS, AND  GENERAL 

MANAGER  TIM WEBB  FOR  

ALLEGED FAILURE  TO  COMPLY  

WITH  KRS 278.300 
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) 

) 

 

 

 

 

CASE NO. 

2024-00396 

RESPONSE  TO  INFORMAL  CONFERENCE  MEMORANDUM 

 

By and through the undersigned counsel, and in the interest of providing clarification, 

Cannonsburg Water District (“Cannonsburg District”) and the above-named individuals 

submit the following comments on the Memorandum dated July 29, 2025, concerning the 

informal conference held on July 24, 2025.  

1. The Memorandum indicates that Cannonsburg District stated that the violation 

took place before the “current commissioners” held office.  As stated in the 

Response filed on April 25, 2025, Sam Hampton and Martin Bays were not on 

the Board when Cannonsburg District entered into the Enterprise Fleet 

Management Agreement in May 2016.  Specifically, Mr. Bays was first appointed 
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to the Board in 2020, and Mr. Hampton was first appointed to the Board on July 

19, 2016, with a four-year term beginning on August 2, 2016. 

2. Mr. Robert McGuire and Ms. Pam Vanhoose were serving on the Board at the 

time the Enterprise Fleet Management Agreement was approved, and their 

Responses filed April 25, 2025, indicate that they were serving on the Board at 

that time. 

3. Board member, Tim Smith is new to Cannonsburg District’s Board and was first 

appointed to the Board on November 12, 2024. 

 

Dated: July 31, 2025   Respectfully submitted, 

/s/ Tina C. Frederick 

Tina C. Frederick 

Stoll Keenon Ogden PLLC 

300 West Vine Street, Suite 2100 

Lexington, Kentucky 40507  

Telephone: (859) 231-3951  

Fax: (859) 253-1093 

tina.frederick@skofirm.com 
 

Damon R. Talley 

Stoll Keenon Ogden PLLC 

112 North Lincoln Boulevard 

P.O. Box 150 

                                                                    Hodgenville, Kentucky 42748 

                                                              Telephone: (270) 358-3187 

                                                            Fax: (270) 358-9560 

                                                              damon.talley@skofirm.com 

 Counsel for Cannonsburg Water District
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

In accordance with 807 KAR 5:001, Section 8, and the Commission’s Order 
of July 22, 2021 in Case No. 2020-00085, I certify that this document was submitted 

electronically to the Public Service Commission on July 31, 2025, and that there are 

currently no parties that the Public Service Commission has excused from 

participation by electronic means in this proceeding. 

         

 

/s/ Tina C. Frederick 

     Tina C. Frederick 

  

 


